Britannia Square Residents’ Association
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH TEAM MEETING

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 11 February 2014

at 7:30 pm at 33 Britannia Square

1. Attendance
1.1  Apologies:

Nick Gilbert (NW)
Kate Harrison (BSRA Committee and NW)

Ian Terry (BSRA Committee and NW)
1.2  Present:
Anna Hooper, Chairman BSRA Committee and NW
John Ball, BSRA Committee and NW

Clive Collings, BSRA Committee

David Greenhill, BSRA Committee and NW

Michael Hudson, NW

Ed Llewellyn, NW
Nicky Neville-Lee, BSRA Committee and NW
Kate Tait, BSRA Committee and NW

Vivien Roberts, NW

2. Chairman’s introduction
Michael Hudson, Ed Llewellyn, Vivien Roberts and Nick Gilbert, in his absence, were thanked for joining our team, adding to the strength of those already on the BSRA Committee who had volunteered to communicate NW information to a group of 10 to 12 neighbours close to their own home. This was the first meeting since we formed our team in April 2013 with the objective of updating our Neighbourhood Watch scheme within our BSRA membership area.   Our aim was to construct a basic system of electronic communication and support should the need arise.  Confidentiality is a priority.

We reminded ourselves of each team members location and the groups we communicate with

Nick Gilbert – B Sq South side (east half)

Vivien Roberts – B Sq South side (west half)

David Greenhill – B Sq West side (south half)

Anna Hooper – B Sq West side (north half)

Michael Hudson – B Sq North side

Ed Llewellyn – B Sq East side (north half)

John Ball – B Sq East side (south half)

Kate Harrison – Albany Terrace (east end)

Ian Terry – Albany Terrace (middle)

Nicky Neville-Lee – Albany Terrace (west end)

Kate Tait – Stephenson Terrace

3. Progress to date
3.1 How many households are we in contact with?

We have a potential 119 households.  We started with the 118 households in our membership area and have added an extra household, 48 Back Walk (East), as it fits naturally into Ed Llewellyn’s group (45a to 49 B Sq) and the householder is Ed’s tenant.

Take up from the initial letter to residents was small, but speeded up in September after the first communication about a break in.  Kate Tait’s group (1-11 Stephenson T) started with two households opting in and rose to 9 households after the first communication event.  Michael and Ed have had a response from all the households in their groups but, for the rest of us, less than half our potential group have opted in.

The eight out of eleven team members at the meeting represented a group of 45 householders who have opted in to the scheme.  We will add to this the numbers contacted by Nick Gilbert, Kate Harrison and Ian Terry and submit the total to West Mercia Police.  This gives us a benchmark for improvement.                                   
It was requested that everyone sends their data (names, addresses and emails of households contacted) to Ian Terry if they haven’t already done so and keeps him updated with any changes.  Ian can then keep a central database.                                                                                       Action all
We decided this was a good start.  There are some hard-to-reach households. Groups of flats with tenants on short-term lets tend not to be interested.  There was one incident of intimidation which, on reflection, should have been reported on the 101 number.  We decided not to take the matter further at this stage. Any concerns about a particular household, pass on to Anna.  Provided we keep reasonably up to date with new neighbours, our numbers should steadily grow as confidence in the system increases.

3.2 How many communication events since April 2013?
Four, as follows:

1. 12 Sep 2013 – break-in in Britannia Square (our own message via householder)

2.  25 Sep 2013 – break-in and burglary in the membership area (our own message via householder)

3.  2 Oct 2013 – man charged with break-ins and burglary (police message)

4.  16 Jan 2014 – advice on cyber security (police message)

3.3 Communication process

All police messages are sent to Nicky Neville-Lee for selection.  She receives at least one a day and they are, in the main, irrelevant.  Thanks were expressed to Nicky for this valuable work.  Messages of interest are sent to Anna for approval.  The communication of information to households is then a 4-step process:

1. Report from Nicky to Anna.  Decision to communicate.

2. Anna to team for information

3. Anna to team for forwarding blind to groups.

4. Team to groups

There was some discussion about simplifying this process, but we decided to leave it in place to safeguard confidentiality of email addresses.  

Michael also receives NW police messages and kindly volunteered to cover for Nicky when she is away.  

The communication process is two-way.  We discussed how team members could communicate information to everyone about, for example, a break-in to a household in their group.  This can be reported as in the steps above, but for Nicky read team member.

4. Plans for development
We decided to keep our communications to the essential minimum.

We decided a useful addition to the BSRA New Neighbour pack (which at present includes a BSRA welcome letter, the City Council leaflet about our Conservation Area and a recent Newsletter) would be a note about Neighbourhood Watch including the name and address of the relevant team member and an invitation to contact him or her by email.

Everyone was content with their role and the number and process of communication events. We decided to review matters again in a year’s time.
5. Any other business
There was a query about reporting suspicious behaviour.  It should be reported on the 101 number.  Anna will ask Mark Broughton for advice about this as it is a sensitive area of general concern.

We decided to have a Neighbourhood Watch table and display board at our Summer party on Sunday 8 June and an update (including 101 and 999 numbers) in our Spring Newsletter.
6. Date of next meeting

February 2015, TBA

